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Marge Respeliers

DHHS Agency Hearing Contact - DHHS.Regulations@nebraska.gov
State Office Building, Lower Level Conference Room B 

301 Centennial Mall South
Lincoln, NE 68509

Public Hearing Comments to 172 NAC 053 & 172 NAC 057   
Dear Ms. Respeliers:
I am writing to object to the language in the proposed drafts of 172 NAC 53.007.01 and 172 NAC 57.008.01.
Both sections allow the expanded function simple restoration for one surface or complex restoration on multiple surfaces to be taught as part of an accredited dental assisting or hygiene program.

Educators for hygiene programs in Nebraska have already indicated that they intend to include this advanced procedure as part of their hygiene program.  Forcing all hygiene students to be educated to an advanced level of practice will increase the cost of their education and create overqualified dental auxiliaries because I will not need to hire a dental auxiliary with this level of education.  They will expect to be paid a higher wage, but will be disappointed because only a small percentage of dental practices will incorporate an expanded function auxiliary into their practice.

In addition, the title of the section where this language resides states: EXPANDED COURSE APPROVAL CRITERIA.  There would be no need to name the section EXPANDED if the procedure was intended to be part of a STANDARD hygiene curriculum.  There would be no need of a special permit, if the procedure is part of a standard hygiene license.  The Department is ignoring the intent of LB 18.
Therefore, the phrase “part of an accredited dental assisting or hygiene program” must be removed from those two sections.

I also noticed that Dental X-Ray course approval appears under the expanded function section.   This has never been an expanded function and should appear as a stand-alone permit, similar to Coronal Polishing.
Thank you for your consideration.

Dr. ________________

C: Nebraska Dental Association
